Wigan®

Council

Notice of Review of Polling Districts and
Polling Places 2024

Wigan Council is conducting a review of polling districts and polling places
as required by the Electoral Registration and Administration Act 2013.

The Review will commence on 1 October 2024 and end on 31 January.

The (Acting) Returning Officer will make comments on the Boroughs
current polling districts and polling places after the consultation period has
ended. The (Acting) Returning Officer's representations will be made
available online at www.wigan.gov.uk/elections.

Consultation

We welcome feedback on any aspect of polling districts or polling places
currently used and invite comments via the consultation from interested
persons or groups, particularly those with expertise in disability access
issues.

Alternative proposals where the Council currently uses portable cabins
would be welcomed.

Local Councillors and the Boroughs Members of Parliament will be
consulted along with local community groups.

Documents setting out the current electoral arrangements can be
inspected at the following locations: -

e The Elections Office, Town Hall, Library Street, Wigan WNT11YN

www.wigan.gov.uk



www.wigan.gov.uk/elections

e Wigan Library, Life Centre, The Wiend, Wigan, WNT11NH

e Leigh Library, Turnpike Centre, Civic Square, Market St, Leigh WN7
1EB

Alternatively, all documents relating to the review can be viewed on the
Council's website www.wigan.gov.uk/elections

Having your say on the Consultation

The consultation starts on 1 November 2024 and the closing deadline for
making representations is 1 December 2024.

This can be done online: www.gov.uk/elections
Written representations should be sent to:-

The Elections Office, Wigan Council, Town Hall, Library Street, Wigan WNI
TYN.

Representation by email should be sent to: elections@wigan.gov.uk.

Alison McKenzie-Folan,
Returning Officer
Town Hall

Library Street

Wigan WN11YN
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